
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

CITY OF VANCOUVER 
 

ADMINISTRATIVE REPORT 

 
 Report Date: February 16, 2009 
 Contact: Marg Coulson 
 Contact No.: 604.873.7266 
 RTS No.: 7945 
 VanRIMS No.: 08-2000-20 
 Meeting Date: March 24, 2009 
 
TO: Vancouver City Council 

FROM: Street Naming Committee 

SUBJECT: Extension of Public Street Name:  Canada Place 

 
 
RECOMMENDATION 

A. THAT the extension of Canada Place between Burrard and Thurlow Streets, as 
shown in Appendix A, be named Canada Place. 

 
B. THAT the Director of Legal Services be instructed to bring forward the 

appropriate amendment to the Street Name By-law. 
 
 
CITY MANAGER'S COMMENTS 

The City Manager RECOMMENDS approval of the foregoing. 
 
 
COUNCIL POLICY 

Council uses the Street Name By-Law, No. 4054, to name and regulate public roads in the City 
of Vancouver.  The Street Naming Committee, a staff team, is chaired by the City Clerk, and 
comprised of the Archivist, City Surveyor, representatives of the Planning, Licenses & 
Inspections, and Fire & Rescue Services Departments.  The Committee is responsible for the 
management of a consistent, integrated and duplication-free street name system. 
 
 
PURPOSE 

The report seeks Council approval for naming an extension of a public street as Canada Place. 
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DISCUSSION 

On May 28, 2002, Vancouver City Council approved the Administrative Report “Proposed 
Closure of Portions of Burrard Place and Thurlow Street” dated May 1, 2002, and, further to a 
recommendation in that report, on September 10, 2002, resolved to establish as road the 
extension of Canada Place, as shown on the sketch attached as Appendix A. 
 
On January 31, 2003, the Street Naming Committee approved that the extension of the street 
Canada Place, between Thurlow and Burrard Streets, continue under the name “Canada 
Place”. At that same meeting, the Committee agreed that the street name not be forwarded 
to Vancouver City Council for approval pending clarification of the final development form 
and resulting subdivision. 
 
On February 12, 2009, the Street Naming Committee agreed that the outstanding issues have 
been resolved, and therefore the extension of the street Canada Place between Burrard and 
Thurlow Streets, is recommended to be named “Canada Place”. 
 
 
CONCLUSION 
 
The Street Naming Committee recommends Council approve the name of the street extension 
as Canada Place. 
 

* * * * * 




